

South Central Area Office, Eblana House, Floor 1, Marrowbone Lane, Dublin 8 Oifig Cheantar An Lárdheiscirt, Teach Eblana, Urlár 1, Lána Mhuire Mhaith, Baile Átha Cliath 8 T 2225246/8 F 4531088 email: southcentral@dublincity.ie

26th April, 2017.

Clir. Ciarán Cuffe, Chairperson, Transportation SPC, Members Room, City Hall, Dublin 2.

Re: Motion 508 from Cllr. Paul Hand from the Dublin City Council South Central Area Committee Meeting.

Dear Councillor Cuffe,

The following Motion was agreed at the April 19th Meeting of the South Central Area Committee of Dublin City Council and the Members requested that a letter be forwarded to you on this matter for listing at the next meeting of the Transportation SPC.

Motion 508 from Cllr. Paul Hand

That this Area Committee is hugely concerned at the spike of fatal cycling accidents in the Dublin 8 area in the past few weeks. Therefore we request that the Traffic Department of Dublin City Council take immediate measures to improve cyclist's safety in the Dublin 8 area.

Order: Agreed to refer to Transportation SPC

I would request that the Transportation SPC adopt this motion and request Roads & Traffic to look into this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Finnegan, Area Manager.

South Central Area.

c.c. Mr. Dick Brady, Assistant Chief Executive, Environment & Transportation